Allin Township Fire Protection Trustee Meeting 10/14/2015

Meeting called to order by Pres Mick Owen with Treas Steve Sharp and Sec Scott Eidenmiller present.

Also present were Dustin Deterding Ambulance Chief Capt. Andy Bridgewater and EMT Dan Van Dyke.

Dustin informed the trustees that Ryan Hitch is now an EMT.

The ambulance has received a waiver allowing responding with one First responder and one EMT. It also allows the ambulance to go in route with one provider and meet the second provider on scene so long as communication has been made with that second provider.

Dustin would like a waiver allowing training at a house owned by Wayne Litwiller; Scott will contact Pat MaGrath and have him draw up said waiver.

Steve made a motion to adopt ordinance 04-15 accident billing for Non-residents. Scott

Seconded motion. Roll call vote Steve aye Scott aye Mick Aye, motion passed

Trustees sent Mark Deterding a letter outlining snow removal for the coming winter season if he will continue to do the snow removal for the fire dept.

Discussion on adopting a policy for employee drug and alcohol screening table for this month.

Scott to contact PRB about updated charge list.

Steve made motion to purchase 2 batteries and charger for ambulance cot with cost not to exceed \$1000. Mick Seconded. Roll Call vote Steve aye Scott aye Mick aye, motion passed.

Scott made a motion to appoint Pat Magrath Attorney as the FOIA officer for the Allin Township Fire Protection District. Mick seconded said motion. Roll Call vote Steve aye Scott aye Mick aye. Motion passed.

Trustees accepted payment on insurance claim #21536626 from Selective Insurance.

Meeting Adjourned	
Mick Owen Pres	
Scott Fidenmiler	